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According to documents presented at the meeting the scope of the study is: to 
look at the current parking conditions in the designated area, how many spaces 
will be needed in the future, what is the annual expense associated with entering 
into an agreement with the developer for the parking garage and can revenue 
generated from parking help off-set construction and maintenance associated with 
the new parking garage.

In speaking about the potential for the project Finance Chair Tom Butts sought 
conformation that if the city were to take part, it would only be paying for the 
incremental.

“I just want to make sure that we’re not funding for a developer as an incentive,” 
Butts said.

While the cost of building the structure would be high, Butts also saw another 
area where the money would be an issue.

“I think that one of the biggest misnomers in parking and I don’t know enough 
about but what little I do know is, it’s not only the cost to build it, but the cost to 
maintain it,” Butts said. “I would like to think that, some how some way, we could 
get some help maintaining it. Whether it would be a monthly fee or another office 
saying, “I’ll buy 25 spaces, or 20 spaces or 40 spaces.”

Further, he said during his time on the council parking has been discussed and 
added that the information may still be valuable even without the prospect of a 
parking garage.

“I’m not saying there would not be any value out of this if you look at it by itself, 
but were missing a couple pieces to the puzzle if we were just going to be using at 
as free standing proposal,” Williams said.

For Butts, if the need exists, the study would still be valuable.
This proposal has been revised with the initial proposal being $44,000.
Saving were realized by narrowing the scope.
Looking to fund the project, City Administrator Tim Harr asked if the city could 

set up a special service area to add property taxes to surrounding properties to 
operate it.

“I think the city could if they choose to use that as a funding mechanism, it 
depends on how you define the area,” City Attorney Jeff Berkbigler said.

Williams said he has reached out to property owners in the area where the 
garage would be built and have received some responses with 30 to 35 parking 
spaces can be accounted for.

Giving additional clarification, Williams told the committee he is seeking 
approval to spend the money if the development goes forward.

A motion and second were made and the proposal will be forwarded to the city 
council with a recommendation to approve.
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This year, on April 1, Dr. Pace used the robotics sys-
tem to remove the gallbladder of one of the robotics 
team’s own members. It was the 500th robotics surgery 
at Gateway.

In fact, gall bladder, hernia and other general surger-
ies have recently begun to outnumber gynecological 
procedures such as hysterectomies, says Jan Jurkus, the 
Robotics Team coordinator.

Single-site surgery means that a gallbladder can be 
removed using only a single tiny incision, at the bel-
lybutton, rather than the four or five small incisions 
around the abdomen required by traditional laparoscop-

ic surgery. A tiny camera is inserted at the incision.
Throughout the procedure, the surgeon sits at a con-

sole in the operating room, places his forehead in the 
viewfinder, and watches the surgery as if he were inside 
the body. The two-dimensional view was something akin 
to watching a computer monitor.

With the surgical robot, surgeons have a high-defini-
tion 3-D view, and the robotics team can follow along 
with him by watching a high-definition monitor that 
overlooks the operating table. 

“They have a 3-D view that is so magnified it’s crazy 
what they see,” Jurkis said of the surgeon’s view. “It’s 
pretty amazing. We see a beautiful picture; they see even 
better.” 

Using robotic surgery to remove gallbladders has sev-
eral other advantages.

Since the gallbladder is located deep inside the body, 
tucked under the liver, the only way for a surgeon to get 
to it is to cut through the abdominal wall. And because 

laparoscopic instruments are rigid and can move in only 
four directions, they necessarily cause some trauma on 
the way to the gallbladder.

But the EndoWrist instrumentation allows the surgeon 
to approach the gallbladder from any direction, going 
around other structures, minimizing any pulling, scrap-
ing or bruising. The tips of the robotics instrument artic-
ulate, and the surgeon, by merely moving his fingers, can 
move them 90 degrees to the left or right, Jurkus said.

Robotics surgery doesn’t mean that the device can 
move on its own as it has not been programmed to per-
form the surgery: it has no intelligence of its own and 
cannot move without the surgeon.

“If I lift my head out of the viewfinder, the robotic arm 
freezes,” Pace said in a July 2014 interview for Healthy 
Cells magazine. “They can’t make any move on their 
own more than a non-robotic instrument could.”

Jurkus says the robotics team and the surgeons have 
had extensive training and have undergone a long ori-

entation process. “We are just so careful not to make 
bad things happen. We are extremely careful. And our 
surgeons are so attentive and caring about making 
sure things are perfect,” she said.

The benefits of robotic surgery, she says, are more 
than just cosmetic. 

“You almost can’t tell that someone has had surgery 
because it all goes through the bellybutton,” she said. 
“Two months later, you don’t see a scar at all.”

Nine people make up the Gateway Regional 
Medical Center Robotic Surgery Team: Jurkus, Bonnie 
May, Meg Miller, Janell Averbeck, Kim Jameson, Ann 
Lawson, Melissa LeRoy, Lanette Haddix and Tiffany 
Gibbs.

 Eight doctors perform the robotic surgery at 
Gateway: Michael Scharff, Dennis Hurford, Margarita 
Royhkman and Mark Wasserman (obgyn); Faresea 
Kahn (urogynecology); and Pace, Gustavo Von Der 
Lancken, and James Kliefoth (general surgery).
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Trustee Jorja Dickemann said that she did ask 
questions of the CEC and did not get answers. 
She said that she and other city officials had 
attended a breakfast that morning where they 
were warned that revenues may be down, which 
made her reluctant to approve giving funds 
away. She also stated that the police department 
had a budget of $2.3 million and officers who 
work Homecoming get paid to be there. “We do 
not have the right to give away village funds,” 
she said. 

The board voted against the donation to the 
police department. Mary Ann Smith and David 
Smith were the only yes votes. The board voted 
to table the donation to the park project to the 

May 12 meeting. 
When it came time to vote on the American 

Legion donation, Dickemann said that she 
through of this as “not a donation, but a payment 
for expenses and use of the parking lot.” 

“Are we going to pay the library as well?” 
asked Harmony. “Once you kick this door open, 
will we pay anyone who asks?”

The vote was a tie, with Dickemann joining 
Mary Ann Smith and David Smith in voting yes. 
Mayor Robert Jackstadt broke the tie with a yes 
vote and the payment was approved.

Village Attorney Terry Bruckert weighed in 
when the board discussed the donation to the 
fire department. “Yesterday I received a call 
from the department’s attorney,” he said. “The 
department does not want this. If they get it, 
they will donate it to a burn camp.” 

“I’m not comfortable giving money to another 
taxing district,” Dickemann said. 

The board voted four to two against giving 
the money to the fire department. Mary Ann 
Smith and David Smith were the two yes votes.

In other action, the board approved $95,000 
for the purchase of an in-car video surveillance 
system for the police department. Police Chief 
Todd Link spoke to the board about the system.

“We have a number of our current video 
surveillance systems breaking,” he said. “This 
opens us up to liability and also many cause us 
to lose evidence.” Link said that the system the 
department would like to purchase, Data911, 
was one of two tested by the department. “This 
was the one the officers preferred,” he said. 

Moving the data from the patrol cars is cur-
rently done manually, Link said. The new sys-
tem will do this automatically. Each system is 
expected to last approximately ten years and 
will be under warranty for three years, Link 
said. Link added that the department had been 
in contact with other departments about the 
systems they used. He said that the Granite City 
Police Department used Data911, and they are 
“big fans.”

The department will purchase 13 of the cam-
eras and the accessories needed for each.

To many, anthropology brings to mind 
living in remote places, studying mysterious 
rituals, or harrowing adventures “Indiana 
Jones” style. 

These images make anthropology seem 
very exotic and removed from day-to-day 
life. In reality, anthropology is about under-
standing human diversity—why it exists for 
historical and functional reasons, and how 
human values, beliefs and behaviors affect 
individuals and societies. 

This understanding helps address today’s 
challenges related to globalization, human 
conflicts, preservation of cultural heritage 
and changing environments. Anthropologists 
work internationally and deal with global 
issues, but also work in local communities 
and deal with common, everyday problems.  
It is one of the most widely applicable disci-
plines in our modern world.

Erin Finney and Miranda Yancey-Bailey 
are two SIUE anthropology graduates who 
make the case for the value of anthropology 
in the “real world” and in everyday life. 
Yancey-Bailey is a GIS (geographic infor-
mation system) specialist with the Illinois 
State Archaeological Survey (ISAS). Finney 
works in marketing and development at 
Governor French Academy, a private school 
in Belleville. 

Like most anthropology majors, they have 
careers outside university academics. 

Anthropologists are employed in many 
fields such as education, private business 
and industry, contract archaeology and 
museums, environmental management, 
health and human services, legal practice 
and with nongovernmental organizations 
and government agencies. 

“Anthropology is very much within these 
areas,” said Finney, as it provides essential 
perspective on observing and understanding 
people.

Beyond allowing students to develop 
skills for interacting with many different 
types of people, the anthropology program 
at SIUE focuses on having students “do” 
anthropology. Experiential activities include 

projects with community organizations, field 
schools, study abroad opportunities and 
internships. 

Both Finney and Yancey-Bailey credit 
summer archaeology field schools with giv-
ing them experience that led directly to job 
opportunities.

Another way the program emphasizes 
“real-world” applications is through its 
undergraduate senior assignment capstone 
project, in which undergraduate students 
develop original research or serve in intern-
ships. 

“I’m grateful for the experience of the 
senior assignment because it’s not some-

thing that all anthropology departments do,” 
Yancey-Bailey said. “It really prepares you to 
go on in your professional life or into grad-
uate school.”

For both graduates, senior assignment 
helped them transition into their current 
careers. Yancey-Bailey’s senior assignment 
involved analysis of artifacts from an archae-
ological site. 

Now working with ISAS, she has been 
involved in large-scale regional develop-
ment projects, such as the construction of 
the Stan Musial Veterans Memorial Bridge 
in East St. Louis. For this project, she worked 
with teams that excavated prehistoric and 

historic sites affected by the construction. 
She said that there are federal laws protect-
ing cultural heritage. A

s the region continues to develop, this type 
of work will be in demand. She added that 
her most fulfilling activity so far has been 
as head researcher for the Brooklyn Public 
Engagement Program. 

“This program supports the small, impov-
erished community of Brooklyn, Ill.,” 
Yancey-Bailey explained. “Brooklyn was the 
first majority black town to be incorporated 
in the United States. It was founded as a 
refuge community for former slaves and it 
served as a major stop on the Underground 

Railroad. The chief goal of this program is to 
obtain a listing for the town on the National 
Register of Historic Places.” 

Finney’s senior assignment addressed 
Chinese immigrants and issues assimilat-
ing to the United States.  

As an undergraduate, she combined 
her degree in anthropology with a focus 
on East Asian Studies and Chinese, which 
later led her to travel to China five times 
and develop her fluency in the language 
and her knowledge of Chinese culture. 

She started at Governor French 
Academy teaching Chinese as a way of, 
“Integrating my anthropology major into 
the classes,” she explained. According 
to Finney, one of the most fundamental 
things she learned through anthropology 
was “knowing how to observe people”—
not by taking notes but by learning how 
to see things from different perspectives 
and appreciate human differences. She 
emphasized the practical importance of 
this in business, as success is a lot about 
understanding what people want and 
need and trying to communicate well.

Yancey-Bailey agreed that one of the 
most important lessons from anthropol-
ogy is that of cultural relativism–that 
what people think and what they do 
should be understood in the context of 
their culture.

 “Anthropology really opens up your 
mind to a lot of things,” she said. “I think 
it prepares you to deal with other people 
in the best way possible and truly under-
stand other people.” 

Jennifer Rehg, is the chair of the depart-
ment of anthropology at Southern Illinois 
University Edwardsville.

Teaching and using anthropology in the modern world

Jennifer Rehg
College Talk

SIUE Anthropology students working on the 2006 Archaeological Field School.
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Giving the gift of hearing to a toddler
BRADLEY, Ill. (AP) — It's impos-

sible to measure how much an infant 
might enjoy hearing a mom's lullaby. 
But, maybe, the pleasure belongs 
more to the mother who yearns to 
offer a soothing voice as she bonds 
with her child.

So, how do parents and children 
come to grip with those needs when 
the infant is deaf?

Sarah and Keith Dombkowski, of 
Bradley, faced those circumstances 
when their son, Lyndon, was born 
in 2013 without the ability to hear. 
Their other children Carter, 15, 
and Kennedy, 5, had no significant 
setbacks as infants. This problem 
seemed to come out of nowhere.

The Hearing Loss Association of 
America estimates there are more 
than 48 million coping with hearing 
loss in this country. But numbers 
really don't matter when it's your 
baby who doesn't hear your night-
time story books or your good morn-
ing greetings.

Medical procedures require that 
infant hearing is tested before chil-
dren leave the obstetric unit, but 
finding the source of the loss takes 
time. Cochlear implant technology 
has been available since the mid-
1970s, but use, especially with young 
children, requires extensive study. In 
general, an infant is not even eligible 
to begin the heavy testing regimen 
until they are 9 months old.

"It was a long protocol, but they 
eventually determined that Lyndon 
had a genetic defect," Sarah said.

"It was stressful," Keith said. "The 
MRI was difficult, and then he still 
needed two CAT scans and another 
MRI. He wound up being sedated 
five or six times before he was 18 
months old."

"It was hard, but you have to start 
building those synapses that convert 
the sounds into information," Sarah 
added.

The surgery involves drilling into 
the skull behind the ear. An electron-
ic device is implanted. A processor 
transfers the sounds, but making 
sense of the noises is a learning pro-
cess for the patient.

"It took a while, but now we see 
signs every day that he's transition-
ing to a hearing person," Keith said. 
"He knows the sound of the dryer 

and the microwave. He watches the 
'Wheel of Fortune' on TV and he 
claps, too, when the wheel spins."

Helping him learn to process and 
work with all of the new sounds in 
his life is an ongoing effort for the 
family and Lyndon's early interven-
tion specialist, Jami Baumgartner. 
According to Sarah, they have some 
ground to make up.

In this March 5, 2015 photo, 18-month-old Lyndon Dombkowski reacts to the television at his 
home in Bradley, Ill. Lyndon, who was born deaf, received his first cochlear implant at just 9 
months old and his second at 15 months.
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SIU Board approves 
5 percent tuition hike

EDWARDSVILLE, Ill. (AP) — The 
Southern Illinois University Board 
of Trustees has approved a 5 percent 
tuition hike for incoming undergrad-
uate students next year.

Tuition will increase by $420 
for Illinois residents and $750 for 
non-residents, bringing tuition totals 
to $8,835 for in-state students and 
nearly $21,790 for out-of-state stu-
dents. 

However, the tuition bills for exist-

ing students will remain unchanged.
Board Chairman Randal Thomas 

says school officials don't want to 
raise tuition, but it must be done 
since Gov. Bruce Rauner has pro-
posed cutting state university fund-
ing by 31.5 percent next year.

The Southern Illinoisan (http://
bit.ly/1HdNB1h ) reports the tui-
tion hike is expected to generate an 
additional $162,000 in revenue for 
the school.


